PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

The Ambherst Town Council will hold a public hearing at 7:00 PM on May 11, 2022, in the Council
Chambers of the Town Hall at 174 South Main Street, Amherst, VA, on the following matter:

To consider amending the Code of the Town of Amherst, Virginia, Chapter 14 (Solid Waste),
Article IV (Collection and Disposal), by Enacting § 14-25 Therein, to Prohibit the Placement of
Waste Receptacles in the Public Right-of-Way, other than during specified times prior to and after
trash pickup. The new section would also give Town staff authority to remove a trashcan from the
public right of-way for each offense, and to charge a return fee upon a second or subsequent
offense; and it would give the Town the ability to seek and obtain injunctive relief against
violations.

All interested persons may express their views by emailing sara.mcguffin@amherstva.gov by 2:00
PM Wednesday, May 11, 2022, prior to the meeting. Anyone having questions regarding the
above may contact the Town Hall Office at 434-946-7885, Monday through Friday from 9:00 AM
to 5:00 PM.

Supporting documentation is available here and for inspection in the Town Hall during normal
working hours.


https://amherstva.gov/wp-content/uploads/general/Ordinance-on-Trashcan-adding-Sec.-on-prohibition.pdf

